
 

PARISH TEAM  
 

FR MANU KUMBIDIYAMACKAL 

MSFS 

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

TASH SOUTER 

(PASTORAL ASSOCIATE) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(PARISH ASSISTANT) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(FINANCE OFFICER) 
 

PARISH ADMIN OFFICE 
 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 

PH: 8264 7590 OR 8264 7093 
 

EMAIL:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  

TUESDAY-FRIDAY: 9AM-2PM 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

171 KESTERS ROAD,  

PARA HILLS 5096 
 

ST JOHN XXIII CHURCH 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  

CELEBRATED AT  

10AM MASS 
 

BAPTISMS  

BOOKINGS TO BE MADE 

THROUGH THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

MARRIAGES  

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S  

(PRIMARY) 8251 9500 

CARIGNANE ST,  

WYNN VALE 5127 
 

GLEESON COLLEGE  

(SECONDARY) 8282 6600 

40-60 SURREY FARM DRIVE,  

GOLDEN GROVE 5125 
 

PARISH CHILD  

PROTECTION OFFICERS 
 

THERESE MEYERS: 0421 533 761 

ANGELA ZAKARIAS:  

0401 205 636 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol.19 
Issue 13 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

17th April 2022 
The Resurrection of the Lord, Year C - White 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

MASS TIMES 

 

Reconciliation (Confession)  
Saturday after 9.15am Mass at Holy Trinity 

and 5.30pm at St John XXIII 

 

COVID UPDATE 
 

COVID-SAFE check in is no longer required for Masses. 
Mask mandates have been lifted, but we strongly encourage  

everyone to continue wearing masks during Mass to help protect  
the most vulnerable within our Parish community. 

We take this opportunity to remind you of the importance  
of social distancing and good hygiene practices.  

Please do not attend Mass or other Parish functions if you are unwell. 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM: This is the Day the Lord has made; let us rejoice and be glad. 

Readings for Sunday, 24th April 2022 
 

 1st Reading Acts  5:12 -  16 

2nd Reading Rv            1:9 - 13, 17 - 19 

Gospel  Jn          20:19 - 31 
 

Readings for Sunday, 1st May 2022 
 

 1st Reading Acts  5:27 -  32, 40 - 41 

2nd Reading Rv            5:11 - 14 

Gospel  Jn          21:1 - 19 

 

Saints & Feast Days  
 

24th Apr Divine Mercy Sunday 

25th Apr ANZAC Day 

26th Apr St Mark, the Evangelist 

27th Apr St Louis Grignion de Montfort 

28th Apr St Peter Chanel 

29th Apr St Catherine of Siena 

30th Apr St Pius V 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
 

PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  
FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to 
this list by immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

 

Martha Fernandez, Carmel Adam, Vesna Zagar.  
Kim Pope, Anne Hughes, David Truman, Bruce Tilley, 

Anne Valentine, Ken Randell, Mary Rose Probst,  
Emelia Pudelek, , Maria Trotta, Joan Walmsley,  

Ursula Moore, Lil Buckley, Pat Collins,  
Anne Van Der Arend, Margaret Pitt, Patricia Kopf,  

Darcy Ridley, Jayden Lee, Maria Hand, Molly Holmes 
Father Peter Milburn, Emma Gammon, Asher Caudle, 
David North, Elijah Neri, Wayne Collins, Marg Dolman, 

Sean Molloy, Antoinette Pascale, Charlotte Fussell, 
Reta Lockyer, John MacGrath, Ken Robinson,  

Mary Redmond, Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda,  
Rosa Maria Santos, Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno, 

Julie Reimann, Gerry Canavan, Kay Kennedy,  
Marie Boulton, Gary Lockyer, Yvonne Summers,  

Rita Robinson, Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH,  
 

Recently Deceased 
 

Ruby Brokensha, Peter Collaton 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dear parishioners, once again may I wish you a  
HAPPY EASTER. May the fulness of life given to us 
through the resurrection of Jesus be with you always. 
Easter is the greatest and the most important feast in 
the Church because the resurrection of Christ is the 
basis of our Christian Faith.  It is the greatest of the 
miracles, for it proves that Jesus is God.  That is why 
St. Paul writes: “If Christ has not been raised, then 
our preaching is in vain; and your faith is in vain”  
(I Cor 15: 14). “Jesus is Lord, He is risen!”  
(Rom 10:9), was the central theme of the preaching 
of the apostles, because Jesus had prophesied His 
Resurrection as a sign of His divinity when he  
declared; “destroy this temple and in three days I will 
build it again” (Jn 2:19). Easter is also the guarantee 
of our own resurrection.  Jesus assured Martha at the 
tomb of Lazarus: “I am the Resurrection and the life; 
whoever believes in me will live even though he 
dies” (Jn 11:25-26). Finally, Easter is a feast which 
gives us hope and encouragement in this world of 
pain, sorrows, and tears.  It reminds us that life is 
worth living.  It is our belief in the Real Presence of 
the Risen Jesus in our souls, in His Church, in the 
Blessed Sacrament and in Heaven that gives  
meaning to our personal as well as our communal 
prayer, strength to fight against temptations and  
freedom from unnecessary worries and fears.   
 

Therefore, we need to live the lives of people of  
Resurrection.  Easter gives us the joyful message 
that we are a “Resurrection people.”  This means that 
we are not supposed to lie buried in the tomb of our 
sins, evil habits, dangerous addictions, despair,  
discouragement, or doubts.   Instead, we are  
expected to live a joyful and peaceful life, constantly 
experiencing the living presence of the Risen Lord in 
all the events of our lives and even amidst the  
boredom, suffering, pain and tensions of our day-to-
day life. We need to become transparent Christians 
witnessing the love of Christ by showing others 
through our lives the love, mercy, compassion and 
spirit of self-sacrificing service of the Risen Jesus  
living in our hearts. Let us then live lives of love in the 
power of Jesus’ Resurrection as we are immersed in 
the celebration of Easter today.  Let us recall that, 
each time we try to practice Christian charity, mercy 
and forgiveness and each time we fight against  
temptations we share in the Resurrection of Jesus.  
 

I wish you all once again A VERY HAPPY EASTER. 
May your lives be filled with the love of Christ who 
emptied himself for love of the humanity. 

 
 
 
 
 

Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion 
 

Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion  
will be celebrated on  
Tuesday 19th April  
7pm at Holy Trinity. 

Everyone is welcome to attend. 



GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  Alleluia, alleluia! Christ has become our paschal sacrifice;  
 let us feast with joy in the Lord. Alleluia 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL   
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

St Vincent de Paul  
Modbury Conference 

 

Happy Easter to everyone. 
 

Four calls this week for eight adults and four children. 
We’re currently helping one family with school camp 

fees through the Children’s Social Equity Fund.   
That’s separately funded from State Office with  
proceeds from the successful CEO’s Sleepout. 

 

Vinnies is again conducting a Winter Appeal,  
and this year as ever, the funds are vital  

to Conference and Society finances.  
There will be envelopes distributed. 

 

We still have room for  
Tea Bags, Tinned Fruit, Spaghetti and Margarine  

and your support in provision of these items  
would be much appreciated 

 
 

We would like to extend a huge  
“Thank You” very, very much for all who give of 

their time, their talents, and their energy by  
working tirelessly behind the scenes to make our 

Easter celebrations as special as they are!  

 

 

 
Project Compassion  

 

Happy Easter from all at Caritas Australia! 
Thank you for your continued support for  

Project Compassion – past, present and future.  
Together, we can help vulnerable communities face 
their challenges today and build a better tomorrow  

For All Future Generations. 
 

Thank you for supporting Caritas Australia’s  
Project Compassion 2022 Lenten appeal. 

 

You can donate through Project Compassion donation 
boxes and envelopes available from your Parish,  

by visiting: lent.caritas.org.au,  
or by calling 1800 024 413 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
 

Our next workshop for the  

2021/2022 Sacramental Program 

will be held on Saturday 30th of April 

3.30pm—5pm at St John XXIII  
 

Please pray for the children and their families as they 
continue their preparation to receive the  

Sacraments of Reconciliation,  

Confirmation and First Holy Communion. 

 

 

 
 

FEAST OF DIVINE MERCY  
SUNDAY CELEBRATION 

Divine Mercy Sunday  
April 24th, 2022 at Holy Trinity Church,  

171 Kesters Road, Para Hills, 
 

2pm There will be Holy Mass  
3pm Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, 

Reconciliation, Chaplet of Divine Mercy  
Benediction, concluding with  

Veneration of the Divine Mercy Image. 
 

Trusting many will attend this special day of grace 
and celebration. Our Lord made a promise that 
everyone would gain his grace and blessing on 

this special day of love & mercy. 

Planned Giving Envelopes 
 

Thank you very much for your continuous support of 
the parish through the Planned Giving Program. 

The next round of envelopes have been prepared 
and can be found at the back of the Church. 

Please collect the bundle with your name on it as  
this will help the parish save on postage costs. 

 

If you do not receive envelopes but give to our  
Parish via electronic methods there is also an  

envelope for you with your receipt  
and a letter from Fr Manu. 

 

If you are not already supporting the Parish through 
the Planned Giving Program but would like to join  

or if you wish to change your method of giving 
please contact Pauline at the Parish Office  

Thursdays or Fridays on 8264 7590 
or via email at finance@paramodcath.com.au 

 

 

 

SECURITY REMINDER 
 

Please do NOT leave any valuable 

items visible in your car while attend-

ing mass at either Mass Centre. 

Parish Bulletin 
 

Please note we will not be publishing a bulletin for 

Sunday 24th April 2022. 
 

The next Bulletin will be published for  

Sunday 1st March 2022. 



BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
APRIL BABIES 

 

18th Apr Michael Bock 

22nd Apr Bradley Horn, Ashley Ball,  

 Bill Schafer 

26th Apr Grace Healey 

29th Apr Fr Peter Milburn, David Zagari 

30th Apr Amanda North 

THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The latest edition of The Southern Cross  

is available from both Mass Centres.  

**April edition is free** 

or online at www.thesoutherncross.org.au  

 

 Wed 20th Apr Seniors Social Group              1pm Holy Trinity 

 Wed 27th Apr Seniors Social Group    1pm Holy Trinity 

 Thur 28th Apr Multicultural Melodies     10am - 12noon St John XXIII 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2022 
 

Congratulations to our winner 
 

No 6, Robin Tweddle 
Drawn by Barbara Sorrell 

 

If you would like to be included in the draw 
Please contact: Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 

 Tue 19th Apr Legion of Mary                    12.30pm Holy Trinity 

 Tue 19th Apr Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion 7pm Holy Trinity 

 Sun 24th Apr Divine Mercy      2pm Holy Trinity 

 Tue 26th Apr Legion of Mary          12.30pm Holy Trinity 

 Sat 30th Apr Sacramental Program    3.30pm - 5pm St John XXIII 

Marian Procession 2022 
 

The 2022 Marian Procession will be held on  
Sunday May 22 at the Adelaide Showgrounds. 

 

This year, in support of the Ukrainian community,  
the image that will lead our procession is 

Vyshhorodska - Mother of God.  
The Procession will commence at 2pm and all are  

invited to attend with their parish or community.  
Group assembly will begin from 1:30pm.  

The Procession will take place in the Main Arena  
however if the weather is inclement, it will be moved  

to the Wayville Pavilion.  
There will be carparking available onsite.  

For more information, please contact  
Archdiocesan Events on P: 8210 8220. 

Quiz night for Maliana, Timor Leste 
 

The quiz night is planned for  
Saturday May 7th 

at Holy Trinity hall at 7.30p.m. 
Cost $15.00, $12.00 concession, $10.00 student. 

 

Tables will be limited due to Covid so book early 
and hopefully no extra restrictions will be imposed. 

 

The committee would be very grateful for any 
donations of new goods for raffle prizes. 

 

For bookings or enquires please phone 
Marg and Rob Whennan 82511577. 

Thanking you in advance. 

The Good Friday Collection  

Holy Places Appeal 
 

The annual collection for the support of the church in 
the Holy Land takes place on Good Friday. This  
collection promotes the missionary work of the Church 
in the Holy Land by providing welfare assistance to 
the local Christians in areas such as health,  
education, employment and housing.  
 

Parishes, schools, orphanages and medical centres 
throughout the Holy Land also rely on assistance from  
this collection.  
 

It is also used to maintain over 70 churches and 
shrines associated with the life of Jesus. 
 

Last year, due to the global pandemic, it was again a  
difficult time for the Church and people of the Holy 
Land with much reduced income due to fewer pilgrims 
and lower  Church attendance around the world.  
 

This year the Holy Land will continue facing an income 
shortfall due to the ongoing effects of the pandemic 
and so we again ask Catholics around the world to be 
as generous as possible.  
 

Please remember the Christians of the Holy Land on 
Good Friday and please keep them in your prayers.  
 

Thank you 

 
 
 

 
The ACU Centre for Liturgy is offering a new online 
training program for Extraordinary Ministers of Holy 
Communion, supported by the Australian Catholic 

Bishops Conference. Classes start April 27.  
For further information see our website 

acu.edu.au/centreforliturgy/pastoral-training  
or contact the Centre on (02)9701 4751 or  

CentreforLiturgy@acu.edu.au.  

http://www.acu.edu.au/centreforliturgy/pastoral-training
mailto:CentreforLiturgy@acu.edu.au

